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Dear Lynne, 
 
Re: Committee Inquiry: COVID-19 and its impact of Care Homes  

 

At its meeting on 22 October, the Committee for Health received a briefing from 
departmental officials on the current testing arrangements and discharge policy of 
hospital patients to care homes.    
 
In the discussion following, reference was made to a letter on this matter issued 
on 25 April 2020, to health trust Chief Executives, by the Department of Health 
Permanent Secretary, Mr Richard Pengelly.    
 
The Committee agreed to request further information on the rationale informing 
the discharge policy set out in the letter; and figures in relation to bed capacity in 
hospitals at the time the letter was issued.   
 
I should be grateful, if you could provide a response by 9th November 2020.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
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